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	School Name and Address 


	Bishop Martin C. of E. Primary School

Birkrig,
Digmoor,
Skelmersdale,
Lancashire,
WN8 9BN
	Telephone

Number
	01695 724730

	
	
	Website

Address
	www.bishopmartin.lancs.sch.uk

	Does the school specialise in meeting the needs of children with a particular type of SEN? 
	No



	What age range of pupils does the school cater for?
	2 to 11 years

	Name and contact details of school SENCO
	Mrs S Hewitt (SENCo)

asthead@bishopmartin.lancs.sch.uk
SEN Governor: James Greenlees

	Our SEN profile 2018-2019
	Our profile for this academic year shows that 7.7% of children (R-Y6) are identified as having SEN and 0.5% of our school population have an Education Health and Care Plan. 



	

	Welcome to our SEN information report which is part of the Lancashire Local Offer for Learners with Special Educational Needs. All schools are supported to be as inclusive as possible, with the needs of pupils with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities being met in a mainstream setting wherever possible.

The four broad ‘areas of need’ are Communication and Interaction, Cognition and Learning, Social, Emotional and Mental Health Difficulties, and Sensory and Physical Needs.

At Bishop Martin C. of E. Primary School we value the individuality of all of the children in our care.


	Accessibility and Inclusion



	All children and young people are entitled to an education that enables them to:

• achieve their best;
• become confident individuals living fulfilling lives; and

• make a successful transition into adulthood, whether into employment, further or higher education or training.     

(SEND Code of Practice 2020)

What are Special Needs?

According to the Code of Practice on the Identification and Assessment of Special Educational Needs:

“A child has Special Educational Needs if he or she has a learning difficulty which calls for special educational provision to be made for him or her.”

A child has a learning difficulty if he or she:

a) has a significantly greater difficulty in learning than the majority of children of the same age. 

b) has a disability which either prevents or hinders the child from making use of educational facilities of a kind provided for children of the same age in schools within the area of the local education authority. 

c) is under compulsory school age and falls within the definition at (a) or (b) above or would do if special education provision was not made for the child. 

Many children may have short or long term difficulties with regards to learning, behavioural, physical disabilities, health issues and emotional problems.  These children all have “special needs”.  

Many short term difficulties will resolve themselves with a little extra care and understanding from the teacher.  Long term difficulties may impact on learning and may require additional provision to be made.
Areas of special educational need 
Special educational needs and provision can be considered as falling under four broad areas. 

1. Communication and interaction 

2. Cognition and learning 

3. Social, mental and emotional health 

4. Sensory and/or physical 
School Overview 
We are a mainstream school and we are committed to giving all of our children every opportunity to achieve the highest of standards. We do this by taking account of pupils’ varied life experiences and needs. We offer a broad and balanced curriculum and have high expectations for all children. The achievements, attitudes and well-being of all our children matter.  We have good links with the School Nurse and other health professionals in the area that can provide support for your child and family.  We have links with Educational Psychologists who can assist with the assessment and support of your child, should the need arise.  We maintain closely monitor children with Additional Needs which may not fall into the SEND category and we also maintain a Medical Needs list.  
What the school provides 

Each class has the benefit of at least one Teaching Assistant for the majority of the school day. The school is split into an infant and junior building.  The school is fully wheelchair accessible into the main entrances. However, four of our junior classrooms are located upstairs and we have no lift access at present.  There is a ramp into our Early Years unit (ages 2-4) but the outdoor learning environment is accessed down steps where no ramp is present.  The infant classrooms have wheelchair access through external doors but there are steps within two of our infant classrooms. In the event of a child with a wheelchair or other such disability aid being admitted to school every effort would be made to re-locate the class to a suitable location within the school for easy access.

There are accessible parking spaces available for disabled persons and disabled toilets are available in both buildings for wheelchair users if the need should arise.  Information is available on the school website and a community noticeboard in addition to termly newsletters.  Furniture is modern and of a suitable height, appropriate to the age group of children being taught in each classroom.

The school has a range of ICT programmes suitable for pupils with SEN in addition to IPADs, headphones, computers and interactive whiteboards installed in every classroom. Under normal circumstances a lunchtime club runs daily which provides structured play and activities for those children who may struggle on the playground.  This club provides opportunities to develop social skills gradually and is particularly favoured by those children with Autism, ADHD and social and emotional difficulties. We aim to reinstate this club as soon as it is safe to do so. 
The school’s Learning Mentor is the lead person trained in the Common Assessment Framework (CAF).  If a child has an unmet need our Learning Mentor will meet with the parents to complete the CAF.  The CAF outlines goals and timescales along with agencies who would support the family.  For children with an open CAF there are regular Team Around the Family (TAF) meetings to update goals to meet the needs of the child/family.


	Teaching and Learning



	‘Teachers should set high expectations for every pupil. They should plan stretching work for pupils whose attainment is significantly above the expected standard. They have an even greater obligation to plan lessons for pupils who have low levels of prior attainment or come from disadvantaged backgrounds. Teachers should use appropriate assessment to set targets which are deliberately ambitious.’

                                                                                                                                                      (National Curriculum, 2015)

What the school provides

Curriculum information can be found on the Curriculum section of the school website. Teachers and Support Staff receive regular training with regards to the curriculum and quality first teaching and effective feedback.  Teachers take responsibility for the differentiation within their classrooms and use banded statements from our internal tracking system (Target Tracker) to plan and assess pupil progress.  class teachers continually monitor and track progress and attainment of each child.  Teachers seek support from colleagues and Senior Leaders if needed. The class teacher informs the parents at the earliest opportunity to alert them to concerns and enlist their active help and participation.  
The tracking data is monitored and moderated by the Senior Leadership Team (SLT).  Referrals to the SENCo can be made by teachers if progress or attainment is a concern.  Referrals can also be made by teachers who would like to develop their own understanding of how to cater for varying needs.  

For children who are experiencing learning difficulties within the classroom we liaise with parents to have eye tests and hearing tests at the local health centres to rule out any potential difficulties.  We also carry out Visual Stress tests and are able to provide coloured overlays and coloured workbooks in order to support children with visual stress issues.

The class teacher and the SENCo assess and monitor the children’s progress in line with existing school practices. The assessment of children reflects as far as possible their participation in the whole curriculum of the school. 

Quality first teaching is a priority in our school and the Leadership Team monitor the teaching and learning at regular intervals.  Where pupils are making slow progress the Leadership team liaise with class staff through Pupil Progress Meetings to ensure that steps are taken to address the progress issues.  Low attainment and slow progress do not automatically mean that a child has SEND and the school works hard to address other barriers to learning which may affect learning. 
Children who are added to the SEN register will have their needs and provision mapped and met by the class teacher and SENCo using the schools ‘Provision Map’ software or additional by Health Care professionals i.e. for a physical/medical need.  The SENCo works closely with pupils, parents and teachers to ensure the children have access to appropriate support.  Progress is reviewed regularly throughout the year and discussed during Parents’ evenings/meetings.  Parents have the opportunity to provide written or verbal responses and pupil voice forms a part of the process with pupils being asked about their strengths, interests and learning styles. Children may be assessed for dyslexia by outside agencies if the school deems this as appropriate.  
Early identification is vital and outside agencies can help and advise on the provision and intervention strategies required to meet a child’s individual needs.  The school works closely with the local paediatrician and health professionals and referrals can be made to these external agencies in order to provide the best possible support for our children.  We also work closely with Speech and Language therapy services, Occupational therapy, Physiotherapy and CAMHS (Child and Adolescent Mental Health Service).  Referrals to these agencies can also be made and the subsequent support from these services can be school based or clinic based, depending on the agency/support and the needs of the family.  Support can be obtained from local Outreach services if there are particular needs. These include links with local special schools with specialism in Social and Emotional needs/behaviour and Autism Spectrum Disorder.
In the case of children with hearing impairment (HI), Visual impairment (VI) or medical needs, specialist support, equipment and training is provided by Inclusion Support Services, School nurses or other professionals as appropriate.  

Many staff have received first aid and/or paediatric first aid training. There are also staff within school who are trained in the Team Teach approach to positive handling. Children may have a Risk Assessment and Positive Handling Plan which have been agreed with the parents if this is appropriate.  Training may be arranged for any needs which staff are not familiar with; this may be provided by an external agency.
When sitting examinations children with SEN can be supported 1 to 1 (EHCP), have timed breaks, be granted additional time, sit exams in a quiet setting in a small group to aid concentration (as appropriate for the needs of the child).  Test papers can also be copied onto coloured paper to aid reading, for those children where this is beneficial.
SEN children have provisions mapped and tracked using school systems.  Records of the type of intervention a pupil is receiving, the duration and pupils’ progress are kept and monitored.  The Target Tracker whole school assessment tool also tracks progress and provides data, monitoring all pupils.
Specific resources may be used to support pupils with SEND: pencil grips, wobble cushions, fidget toys, ergonomic pens, easy-grip scissors, coloured overlays and ICT are commonly used.  Any other resources, which may be recommended by specialists, may be purchased for use in school.



	Reviewing and Evaluating Outcomes



	What the school provides
Children who currently have an EHCP have an individual programme which incorporates all their needs, support and agency involvement.  Parents contribute to and take part in Annual Reviews and receive copies of all relevant paperwork concerning their child. Pupils are also asked to make a contribution to the review.  The SENCo works closely with parents to complete the All About Me profile which gives a detailed overview of the child’s needs.
All children with SEN which affects their learning have provisions planned by the class teacher in 3 waves (wave 1 is quality teaching for all, wave 2 is small group support and wave 3 is 1:1 support).  These provisions are monitored by the SENCo and Senior Leadership Team. The school operates an open door policy with regards to any concerns a parent may have. Pupils’ progress is monitored throughout the school and pupils with SEN are monitored and reviewed regularly with parents.
The Assessment Leader in school and the SENCo monitor attainment and progress of SEN pupils and report internal and external data to the Governing body at appropriate times in the year.  The Governing body has a nominated Inclusion Governor which includes SEND. Any identified issues will be addressed through the SEN Action Plan or more widely through the School Improvement Plan (as appropriate). The Action Plan is reviewed termly and an annual report to Governors is produced. The Inclusion Governor will meet with the SENCo and review the SEND policy, action plan and other statutory documentation. The link Governor will then report back at the next governors meeting and discuss any actions required.




	Keeping Children Safe



	Everyone who comes into contact with children and their families has a role to play in safeguarding children and at Bishop Martin this is a high priority. School staff are particularly important as they are in a position to identify concerns early and provide help for children, to prevent concerns from escalating. School staff form part of the wider safeguarding system for children. This system is described in statutory guidance Working Together to Safeguard Children 2018 and Keeping Children Safe in Education (updated September 2021). School works with social care, the police, health services and other services to promote the welfare of children and protect them from harm. 

What the school provides

Bishop Martin has four senior teachers who have been trained in Safeguarding procedures for Designated Senior Leaders.  We have a designated Pastoral Team, consisting of the Headteacher (Designated Senior Leader for Safeguarding - DSL), Deputy Headteacher (Deputy DSL), Assistant Headteacher (Deputy DSL & SENCO), the Learning Mentor and behaviour lead.  The Pastoral Team work together to ensure that child/family needs can be met or that the support is put in place where needed.  

Staff have completed Child Protection/Safeguarding training and this is updated annually and on a needs basis.  Staff have also completed PREVENT training which raises awareness of those vulnerable to radicalisation and extremism. The Headteacher and School Business Manager carry out Risk Assessments where necessary with the support of the link governor.  For visits and visitors to school, Risk Assessments are carried out for all pupils and pupils with SEN/Additional Needs are noted along with the provision to reduce any risk.  
There are parking areas outside the school gates for pick up and drop off.  The school runs a breakfast club from 8.00-8.40am each morning.  This is accessed through the main infant entrance.  The Learning Mentor is deployed to greet each parent/child at the door and to register them into the breakfast club.  The Learning Mentor is able to support families in a variety of ways at this time, reducing many barriers to learning before school begins. All incidents are recorded using CPOMS and shared with the relevant staff members. Incidents are reviewed throughout the day and actioned where appropriate. All staff know to ring the DSL or one of the Deputy DSLs if they have logged a Record of Concern which may require an immediate response.  After breakfast club, children are supervised on the playgrounds by teaching staff until the school day begins.

Members of Senior staff are always available in the mornings and at the end of the school day either at the school gates or within the entrances to school.  Infant children are all handed over directly to the person collecting them at the end of the day.  There is currently an after school club available for children from nursery (3 year olds) to year 6, which is paid for by parents on a session by session basis.  Morning and afternoon breaks are supervised by KS1 and KS2 staff.  At lunchtime, Support Staff supervise and assist children in their play, they also supervise children in the different play/social areas and provide first aid when necessary.

Children may access the indoor activities and clubs at lunchtime if desired.  The Hive is a social and emotional support base during lunchtimes and can be accessed on a needs basis, however due to the current change in circumstances this is not running at present.  When The Hive is reinstated children can self-refer to this room or be identified by staff for the support. These identified children are discussed during the weekly pastoral meeting and the appropriate lunchtime provisions are put in place. 
Children have regular access to the Learning Mentor who can provide 1:1 or small group support for sensitive issues and for emotional support.  School regularly plans Anti-Bullying activities and supports children’s understanding and awareness of this through our PSHE scheme of work ‘Jigsaw’. Online bullying is addressed through our Computing scheme of work.   Parents and children are encouraged to report any incidents of bullying and parents can access the Anti-Bullying Policy on the school website.




	Health (including Emotional Health and Wellbeing)



	What the school provides
The Medical Needs Policy is available on the website.  School holds medical information for every child. A medical needs list is maintained and regularly updated in consultation with the appropriate health professionals.  Certain school staff can support with administration of medication for long-term needs.  Short-term medication needs are usually met by parents.  Medicine forms are completed by parents to outline dosage and frequency and forms are sign for consent.  All medicine administered in school is stored in locked medicine cupboards in appropriate areas of the school.  Administration of medicine is recorded on a log along with details of dosage and frequency.  When advised by parents and/or other professionals that a Care Plan needs to be in place all parties meet to draw up the plan. 

Care plans are displayed in medical areas in the Infant and Junior buildings.  Care plans are passed on to the relevant class teacher and the kitchen staff (where appropriate) and the master copy is kept in SEN/Medical records.  Medical needs are also logged on CPOMs. 
All support and teaching staff are regularly updated with any changes to procedures to ensure consistency of actions. Names of qualified first aiders are displayed around school.  

Epilepsy, EpiPen and Asthma training has been provided by the School Nurse/Epilepsy specialist nurse to ensure the relevant staff are conversant with the appropriate action or medical procedure required, including emergency administration of medicine. Meetings with the appropriate NHS professionals are arranged as appropriate to a child’s needs. Inhalers are stored appropriately, where they can be accessed when needed.  School holds emergency Sabutamol Inhalers which are stored in medical areas in the Infant and Junior building for use by children who have asthma or who have been prescribed a reliever inhaler and for whom written parental consent has been given.

First Aiders are always available and every room has a telephone so that staff can be contacted quickly.  

The SENCo and Learning Mentor have a wealth of experience and training related to Social, Emotional & Mental Health and can support children and families in a variety of ways, dependent on needs.  School can make referrals for support from external agencies if needed.
The school has a wellbeing committee made up of children from both KS1 and KS2. The children work together to think of initiatives to support their peers and ensure that wellbeing is a priority for our school. 



	Communication with Parents



	What the school provides

The website contains details of all staff currently employed by the school and the School Prospectus also provides this information.  
The School operates an open door policy and has open evenings and two parent evenings a year to provide opportunities for parents to discuss the progress of their child. Our EYFS usually holds open days to give prospective parents a chance to visit the school and discuss any needs.  Our School Nurse has previously attended our Parents’ evenings and new to Reception meetings to provide support to parents when she can. 
Children who are new to the school are encouraged to visit with parents before admission, this is now organised for the end of the school day when the children have finished.  There are opportunities to meet/speak with the SENCo prior to a child with SEND starting school.  At the end of the school year a report is sent to parents with information about progress in all curriculum areas.  Parents can comment on this report or discuss with the teacher.  

Parents and carers have the opportunity to speak with the Learning Mentor and/or Senior Staff at the school gates every morning and after school every day.  There are also members of staff at each main entrance to the school before school begins and the main office is manned throughout the school day.
Newsletters are emailed for every parent/carer with details of events and news for each term, these are also available on the school website. Parent courses, workshops and clubs run by outside agencies/groups can be advertised on the back of the school newsletter and school website. Parents are encouraged to regularly visit the school website for news, events and to view the progress ad activities completed by their child’s class. The school also uses a Twitter account to keep parents abreast of current and relevant information and news. Text/Email messages are sent out to parents when appropriate and information is also shared using our ‘Teachers 2 Parents’ app. 
There is a community notice board which contains additional information of upcoming events or general useful information e.g. Drop in Centres etc.  Information provided by the School Nurse is added to our school website regularly.

First aid treatment and injury details are reported to parents at the end of the school day and are recorded in an accident book.  In more serious cases a phone call will be made to parents with the option to come and check on their child.  
Regular meetings with the Learning Mentor and/or SENCo may be arranged with parents if appropriate e.g. as part of the CAF/TAF process (outlined above).


	Working Together

	What the school provides

There is School Council, a Sports Council, a School Worship Group and a Student Wellbeing Committee for pupils to contribute their own views.  Pupil questionnaires are regularly used with pupils.  Children on the SEN register including those with an EHCP have their views taken into account in line with the regular reviews of their progress. Parents can have their say about their child in Parent Evenings, Annual Reviews, and Individual progress reviews.  The open door policy ensures that views are acted upon in a timely manner.  Parents are encouraged to give their views and can make appointments with senior staff if they wish to do so.  Parent questionnaires are also regularly completed and analysed to assist the Leadership team in moving the school forward.
There is an Inclusion Governor which includes SEND who liaises with the SENCo as mentioned earlier.  Elections to the Governing Body are held in the event a vacancy arises.

As a church school, the school has a strong partnership with the local church and holds a variety of community events.  
Adult Learning courses are often held in school, provided by school or external agencies.

The school is part of a large local school cluster of primary schools.  This cluster works closely together, providing support through Year Group forums, Subject Leader forums, Pupil Premium forum, SENCo forum, Deputy & Heads forum, Learning Mentor forum and School Business Manager Forums.

The SENCo liaises regularly with the Local Authority SENDO (SEND Officer) for advice on meeting the needs of pupils with SEND.  The Lancashire Local Offer can be accessed via our school website.  Services available through the Lancashire local offer are used by school in meeting the needs of pupils or are used to signpost parents to appropriate services.


	What help and support is available for the family?



	What the school provides

Class teachers/staff/SENCo are available to discuss any concerns about your child and their learning/development needs.  The SENCo can assist in paperwork linked with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities and can signpost parents to relevant agencies.  Relevant school staff can act as Lead Professional and co-ordinate the support across a range of agencies.  The Learning Mentor and Pastoral Team can liaise with parents to seek Early Help for issues affecting life at home.  This usually involves referrals to outside agencies that will support the family.  The Pastoral Team can ensure a holistic approach to meeting the child’s needs is adopted.  This holistic approach takes into account the family circumstances as well as individual needs.  Food parcels, toy parcels, behaviour support, early help are regularly provided to assist parents in times of need.  
If a pupil requires a travel plan this would be dealt with by the class teacher, SENCo and Headteacher if required.

SENDIASS (Special Educational Needs Disability Information Advice and Support Service) details are given out to parents who may require support and school can refer to SENDIASS directly.  At parents’ request, representatives from SENDIASS are invited to attend meetings with parents to support them. Regular updates are given to parents regarding their child’s SEND.




	Transition 


	What the school provides for transition from KS2 to KS3
The transition to secondary school is often a major change and many of our pupils have to travel quite a distance to their new school.
· Each Year pupils visit their forthcoming Secondary School for taster sessions.
· Year 6 teacher, along with SENCo and Learning Mentor meet with High School regarding each child.
· Extra transition days arranged with High School for any children that may benefit from this. 
· High School teachers come in to take transition sessions with children in the Summer term.
· Transfer of records
· PSHE/Jigsaw lessons in class discuss changes and relationships. 
· Parent/Pupil meetings to discuss transition concerns
· Learning Mentor support
· SENCo to SENCo meetings 
· Transition groups led by the Learning Mentor to support children with any worries
· Pupil travel support – planning the journey to high school, practise journeys etc
What the school provides for Transition from KS1 to KS2

As our school is split into an Infant and Junior building, transition between KS1 and KS2 needs careful consideration as some children may find it overwhelming.  The majority of classrooms in KS2 have stairs access and this also needs consideration.
· Regular assemblies in KS2 building

· Lunch every day is in the KS2 building

· The Computing Suite is in the KS2 building

· The Learning Mentor room and The Hive Lunch room are both located in KS2.  
· There are many opportunities for children to access the building to ease the transition.

· Whole school events planned throughout the year

· ‘Meet the teacher’ days during the Summer Term (including opportunities to experience play on the Junior playground)
· Handover meetings with current and receiving class teacher to discuss individual needs

· Learning Mentor and Pastoral support
· PSHE/Jigsaw lessons in class discuss changes and relationships
· Parent/Pupil meetings to discuss transition concerns
What the school provides for Transition from EYFS to KS1
· Regular opportunities to play on Infant Playground

· Whole school events planned throughout the year

· ‘Meet the teacher’ days during the Summer Term 

· Handover meetings with current and receiving class teacher to discuss individual needs

· Learning Mentor and Pastoral support

· PSHE/Jigsaw lessons in class discuss changes and relationships. 
· Parent/Pupil meetings to discuss transition concerns.
· The children in reception join the whole school Praise assembly and Collective Worship.
· Access to the Hive.
· Values club participation. 
What the school provides for Transition to Nursery
· Open days

· Home visits

· Liaison with healthcare professionals regarding 2 year checks/additional needs

· Parent meetings to discuss needs/transition concerns
· Staggered transition for children finding it difficult to settle
· Flexible sessions
What the school provides for Transition between schools within the academic year

· Parent/Pupil visits

· Parent/Pupil meetings

· Transfer of records

· SENCo to SENCo meetings/discussions

· Learning mentor and Pastoral support

· Classroom buddies

Transition between classes may also need careful consideration and any of the above mentioned actions can take place when necessary.  If it is agreed that a pupil may benefit from delayed/staggered transition this can be arranged. 


	Extra-Curricular Activities (subject to change during COVID 19)


	What the school provides

· Daily Breakfast Club available to all pupils Reception to Year 6 (free for Pupil Premium families and 50p for non-Pupil Premium). Nursery (3 year old) is available at a charge of £3.
· Annual trips and visitors to school.
· There are opportunities for pupils to take part in a range of lunchtime and after school clubs all provided free of charge. 

· All children are invited to attend the clubs that are appropriate for their age.

· Parents are provided with details for school holiday clubs in the local area.

· The school newsletter displays all information regarding clubs, including those run outside of school.

· After school club – paid for by the session.


	Bishop Martin CE Primary School Offer



	
	Universal
	· Quality First Teaching with differentiation

· Learning Mentor and Pastoral support

· Broad, balanced and engaging curriculum

· Open door policy

· Free Breakfast Club (for pupil premium children)
· After school Club (paid per session) and Extra-curricular clubs

· Parental workshops/support

· The Hive drop-in

· Year 6 Booster sessions

· Transition support



	
	Additional
	· Priority Pastoral and Learning Mentor support for specific interventions

· Priority Hive access

· Access arrangements for tests

· Parenting Contract

· Enhanced ICT resources for specific needs

· Enhanced home school communication

· Individualised timetables

· Medical needs support – as indicated on care plan

· Speech & Language therapy (delivery by class staff) – as indicated on SaLT plan

· Physiotherapy/Occupational therapy – as indicated on support plan 

· Toileting support – as indicated on care plan

· Dietary adaptations – according to allergies

· Administration of long term medicines

· Enhanced transition arrangements

· Sensory Room access



	
	Exceptional
	· Reduced timetables

· Staggered entry

· Risk assessment & Positive Handling Plan

· Personal work space

· Highly modified curriculum

· Individualised and intensive support programmes

· 1:1 class based support 
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What is the SEND local offer?


The special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) local offer brings together information that is helpful to children and young people aged 0-25 and their families.





The local offer covers:


Public services that are available within � HYPERLINK "http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/education/" \o "Education" �education�, � HYPERLINK "http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/health/" \o "Health" �health� and � HYPERLINK "http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/social-care/" \o "Social care" �social care� 


Voluntary and private sector support and services like charities and disability groups, nurseries or youth clubs.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/activities-and-transport/accessible-and-inclusive-activities/" \o "Accessible and inclusive activities" �Activities� for children and young people who have additional needs like cinema screenings for children with specific needs, evening clubs during the week and events throughout the school holidays.


Information for young adults to help you make informed choices about things that are important to you like � HYPERLINK "http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/moving-into-adult-life/finding-a-job/" \o "Finding a job" �employment� and � HYPERLINK "http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/moving-into-adult-life/housing/" \o "Housing" �where to live�, � HYPERLINK "http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/education/moving-into-further-education/" \o "Moving into further education" �options after school� and � HYPERLINK "http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/activities-and-transport/" \o "Activities and transport" �transport and social activities�


� HYPERLINK "http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/help-for-parents-and-carers/" \o "Help for parents and carers" �Help for parents and carers� like independent advice services and who to speak to if you think your child needs extra help





The SEND local offer is not a directory.  Its aim is to help you find the material that you’re looking for or to sign post you to somebody who can provide you with additional information or answer any questions that you might have.





It is also a resource that individuals, groups or organisations can draw on in the work that they do in supporting children, young people and their families, by highlighting other resources, services or guidance that may be accessed.





You can access Lancashire's SEND local offer at � HYPERLINK "http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/" \o "Special educational needs and disabilities" �www.lancashire.gov.uk/send�.











